






TO: Nicholas, Anna A
Fri 3/17/2023 13:00

Follow up summary after LACCD Discipline Day
These are the minutes from our Administration of Justice Discipline committee meeting.  March 17, 2023.

As a discipline we do not want to be lumped into a super committee.  We have no connection with Fire Tech, none of our curriculum overlaps or intersects.  We also believe that we would lose a piece of our voice if we were part of a super committee.

We will review the discipline committee protocol on our own then come back together to give our feedback.

We have no outside licensing or certifications in our discipline.

In terms of specialized curriculum, we do have courses such as fingerprinting at L.A. City College, that is usually taught by experts in the field and in most cases they have a separate seniority list so they are restricted from teaching other AJ courses.  Same thing with Pierce with our Crime and Intelligence Analysis courses, we have a separate seniority list.  And the 9 colleges in the LACCD have no issue with Pierce College offering a certificate of achievement in Crime and Intelligence Analysis.  And I will continue as the discipline chair.

Sincerely, 

Kathy Oborn
AJ Discipline Chair- LACCD

